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CHARLOTTE COUNTY – PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE MPO BOARD MEETING, JULY 20, 2020
MURDOCK ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDING

18500 MURDOCK CIRCLE, ROOM #119

PORT CHARLOTTE FL  33948

MEMBERS PRESENT

Commissioner Joseph Tiseo, Charlotte County Commissioner, MPO Chair
Commissioner Christopher G. Constance, MD, Charlotte County Commissioner, MPO Vice Chair
Commissioner Stephen R. Deutsch, Charlotte County Commissioner

Commissioner Paul Andrews, Charlotte County Airport Authority
Vice Mayor Lynne Matthews, Punta Gorda City Council

ADVISORY 

L.K. Nandam, FDOT District One Secretary (Virtually)

STAFF PRESENT

Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Principal Planner
Wendy Scott, MPO Planner

OTHERS PRESENT
Wayne Gaither, FDOT Southwest Area Office
Stacy Bjordahl, Charlotte County Assistant Attorney (MPO Legal Services)
M. Suzanne Roberts, LCB Chair and 2020 Peggy Walters Citizens Mobility Award recipient

Dr. David Klein, Virginia B. Andes Clinic

Mitchell Austin, TAC Chair, City of Punta Gorda Urban Design

Betsy Calvert, Sun-Herald
Lanny Guckenheimer, Citizen

Mark Bowshon, Citizen

OTHERS PARTICIPATING VIRTUALLY
Bekie Leslie, MPO Administrative Services Coordinator

Sai Edara, MPO Planner
Michael Tisch, FDOT
Zac Burch, FDOT

Michael Sherman, FHWA

James Brown, CAC Chair

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works
Joanne Vernon, Charlotte County Public Works

Babuji Ambikapathy – VHV, Inc., FDOT

Wally Blain, Tindale Oliver

Dave Urich, Member of Responsible Growth Management Coalition
Joe Blais, citizen

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit

Don Scott, Lee County MPO
Alan Schildknecht

Greg (no further information)

one unidentified caller
6. Call to Order & Roll Call
MPO Chair Tiseo called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. The roll call was taken, and all members were present.  

2.  Invocation
Commissioner Deutsch gave the invocation.

3.  Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
4.  Additions and/or Deletions to the Agenda

Gary Harrell requested a change to the agenda to add 7B Attachment – Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Chair’s Report, 7C Attachment – Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Chair’s Report and 7D Attachment – Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Chair’s Report.
Gary Harrell requested a change to the agenda to add under Agenda Item #9 II-G FDOT Report -Joint Local and FDOT Discussion – an item on the SR 776 and Gulfstream Blvd signalization (per request of the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners). 

Commissioner Constance made a motion to accept these changes.  Commissioner Deutsch seconded the Motion, which passed unanimously.
5.  Presentation of the “Peggy Walters” Citizen Mobility Award
Gary Harrell stated that M. Suzanne Roberts was the recipient of this year’s Peggy Walters Citizen Mobility Award.  A brief video was shown that featured an interview given by Ms. Roberts for the MPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) efforts.  In this video, she commented upon the importance of Charlotte County Transit to the local medical community.
Expressing the MPO Board’s appreciation, MPO Chair Tiseo presented the Peggy Walters Citizen Mobility Award to Ms. Roberts who was accompanied by another founding member of the Virginia B. Andes Community Clinic, Dr. David Klein.  Chair Tiseo reviewed Ms. Roberts’ impressive accomplishments.
Suzanne Roberts thanked the MPO Board for the honor and recognized MPO staff, Dr. Klein Candee Gulick, Karen Amador, her fellow Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board Members and Charlotte County Commissioners who had supported Charlotte County Transit over many years.  She applauded Charlotte County Transit for allowing Andes Clinic patients to access the clinic to obtain care and vital prescriptions.  She then read the words that she lives by every day, asking citizens to “Be the one….and others will truly follow.”
6.  Public Comments on Agenda Items
Lanny Gugenheimer submitted written information as part of the LRTP Update and spoke regarding the need for a traffic signal at Gulfstream Blvd and SR 776, noting the latter was the only major route connecting Cape Haze to Venice.  He described this dangerous intersection on the four-lane divided highway in the vicinity of the Home Depot where Gulfstream Blvd, Wilmington Blvd and SR 776 converge.
Mark Bowshon commented on the Harbor View Road project, expressing his concern regarding the expense of the preferred roadway project and the side of the roadway that had been designated.  Commissioner Tiseo advised him that the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners would be discussing the issue again in September 2020.

Two citizens addressed the MPO Board virtually:
· David Urich who expressed his interest in improving the Notre Dame Blvd connection from Burnt Store Road to the Tuckers Grade Interchange on I-75 as part of his suggestion to connect SR 31 from the Babcock Ranch area via Cook Brown Road and Oil Well Road to Burnt Store Road.

· Joe Blais, former CAC member, also addressed the need for a SR 776 and Gulfstream Blvd intersection signalization and inquired about its likely funding source.  Commissioner Tiseo noted that this item would be addressed under newly added Agenda Item #9 II-G

7.  Chairs’ Reports:
A. MPO Board Chair’s Report

Commissioner Tiseo had nothing to report.  
B. Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Chair’s Report
CAC Chair James Brown reviewed actions taken at the July 8, 2020 CAC Meeting, noting that member attendance virtually had been 100%.   He observed that members from West County are very interested in SR 776 roadway problems, while South County members are focused on Burnt Store Road improvements which are proceeding quickly.  He stated that there is one Mid County CAC vacancy and requested interested parties to contact MPO staff regarding volunteering to fill it.
C. Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Chair’s Report
Ravi Kamarajugadda had filled the Chair position for the July 8, 2020 meeting.  He noted that the TAC Members present had voted to recommend MPO Board approval of the TIP Roll- Forward and the FTA Section 5305(d) Grant Application, as well as endorsement of the LRTP Cost Feasible Plan.
D.   Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Chair’s Report
Gary Harrell noted that BPAC Members has received the same LRTP presentation given to the TAC/CAC.  The BPAC Members had recommended MPO Board endorsement of the LRTP agenda item.

8.  Local Government Reports:
A. Charlotte County Airport Authority
Commissioner Andrews noted that the Airport Authority report was available in the MPO Board agenda packet.  He stated that the Airport Authority had scheduled an emergency meeting on Thursday, July 23, 2020 at 1:30 pm to accept the $1.2 Million FDOT grant for an airport taxiway.

Commissioner Constance asked about the timeframe for the runway currently under construction.  Although Commissioner Andrews did not have exact dates, he noted that the project was on time and running well.
B. City of Punta Gorda
Vice Mayor Matthews commented that the City of Punta Gorda report was in the MPO Board agenda packet.  She stated that the City Council had just completed the extensive process of interviewing and selecting the City Manager candidate Gregory Murray, a former County Administrator from Maryland.  She noted that he was monitoring the MPO Board Meeting and would be onboard on Aug. 24, 2020.
C. Charlotte County

Commissioner Constance gave the County report on the following items:
· Burnt Store Road Phase 2 (Notre Dame to North of Zemel Road)

· Olean Blvd (US 41 to Easy Street)

· Gasparilla Road and Marathon Boulevard Traffic Signal

· Various Intersection Improvements 
9. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report 
I. A.  FDOT 2045 Strategic Intermodal System (SIS) Cost Feasible Plan (CFP) Babuji Ambikapathy - VHB, Inc.-FDOT
An FDOT Strategic Intermodal System (SIS) Cost Feasible Plan (CFP) Update presentation was given by FDOT Consultant Babuji Ambikapathy.  He reviewed the process and the schedule for SIS CFP development.  
Commissioner Constance asked whose priorities the six items about to be presented were.   Babuji Ambikapathy responded that FDOT developed a SIS Cost Feasible Plan in 2018, which was being reassessed due to revenue shortfalls. Commissioner Constance desired moving all the project funding for these six projects to Bermont Road because of the need for CR 74 to be safe all the way through to US 27, which is now part of the SIS.  He stated that the USDOT had felt that this matter needed elevation. He expressed his frustration with CR 74 being left off the map, especially regarding the Multi-use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES) program discussions.  Although not part of the state plan, CR 74 was part of the local plan according to Commissioner Constance.   Babuji Ambikapathy acknowledged that this was an excellent point.  Commissioner Constance wanted to make a statement before the six roadway projects were reviewed.  He also questioned why there were only seven days remaining for SIS Cost Feasible Plan survey completion.  Babuji Ambikapathy responded that staff was present to listen to the MPO Board Member comments. and the survey deadline could be extended.
Babuji Ambikapathy identified six projects in Charlotte County:

· I-75 at Tuckers Grade
· I-75 at North Jones Loop Road

· I-75 at US 17

· I-75 at CR 776/Harbor View Road

· I-75 at CR 769/Kings Highway

· US 17 (from Copley Drive to CR74/Bermont Road) 
FDOT asked for MPO and stakeholder participation in this update to provide feedback on candidate SIS projects and to help prioritize projects in the plan.  He requested participation in the SIS CFP Update survey.  The survey is found at:

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mV5cNo_260uJ2avstBsaG8CEHf41GGtEkRNSj0F_yqhUNjg5WlA0QkVIQUgzQ1dYNVNLRkJVVk5VQS4u
FDOT contacts for this project are Lawrence Massey and Michael Tisch.

Commissioner Constance inquired regarding retaining three lanes of traffic throughout its length on PowerPoint presentation Candidate Project F (US 17 from Copley Drive to CR 74/Bermont Rd).  Babuji Ambikapathy noted that this project would be beyond the 5-year timeframe.  Commissioner Constance stated that the County will have to do this project themselves, since it is more than 10 years out.

Secretary LK Nandam responded to Commissioner Constance statement by noting that the Plan currently being presented referred to the existing SIS list.  Charlotte County’s request to add CR 74 to the SIS is currently being evaluated.  If meeting the criteria, it will be added the next time.  He further stated that as far as M-CORES, all major east west corridors are being evaluated.  Commissioner Constance thanked staff for being responsive.  He stated that he was making certain that if dollars were available, he would like for them to be focused on the CR 74 project and not eaten away by other ones.  Secretary Nandam responded that the models are tied together, so that if CR 74 becomes a candidate, it would be easy to incorporate it.  
Chair Tiseo observed that the improvements were identified, and an “all or none” approach is not a strategy, since all should be considered.
II. 
Update and discussion with FDOT on local issues 

FDOT Led Discussion

A. Multi-use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES) (L.K. Nandam-FDOT/Commissioner Christopher Constance-MPO)

As an M-CORES Chair, Secretary Nandam noted that since the COVID-19 pandemic has impacted the meeting schedule, FDOT has been trying to engage members through virtual meetings.  The intent was to move to a hybrid meeting.  However, Meeting #6 on July 23, 2020 would be held virtually with two designated comment locations. 
Commissioner Tiseo inquired about M-CORES funding.  Secretary Nandam explained that most of the funding was derived from license plate fees with only a few million dollars in funding taken from the Turnpike Fund.  He noted that approval is obtained year by year with planned expenditures dependent on the Governor and Legislature annually.

B. I-75 Possible New Interchange North of Kings Hwy Interchange (Michael Tisch-FDOT)

Gary Harrell described recent LRTP coordination with the staff of the Sarasota/Manatee MPO.  A developer had purchased a significant amount of property in Sarasota County for a potential e-commerce center in the area where an I-75 intersection was being considered at Raintree Blvd.  Another area under consideration for the interchange was Yorkshire Street.  Gary Harrell indicated that this general area has been an important placeholder for several LRTP cycles, and such an interchange could relieve traffic congestion in the Kings Highway area of Charlotte County.
C. US 41/Carmalita Street (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Mitchell Austin-City of Punta Gorda)

Michael Tisch reported that FDOT had scrutinized this area and decided that they would be moving forward with the design of a roundabout at this location.
D. SR 31 Roundabout (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Michael Tisch stated that roundabout design work is completed with an estimated construction cost of $3.3 Million.  Secretary Nandam stated that both roads may require minor shifting to complete the roundabout. 
E. SR 776 at Flamingo Blvd. (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Michael Tisch noted that on July 17, 2020 a meeting was held between FDOT, MPO and County staff to discuss the proposed comprehensive study along SR 776.  Commissioner Constance stated that the proposed sales tax projects planned for Edgewater Drive and Flamingo Blvd indicated that the County was providing a portion of the needed transportation improvement costs in this general vicinity.  Michael Tisch responded that FDOT was coordinating with County staff, and an application was being submitted for some design funding. 
F. Intersection Improvements on SR 776 at the Charlotte Sports Park (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)

Michael Tisch stated that County staff could best address the planned turn lanes for this Local Area Program (LAP) project. 
G. SR 776 Eastbound Myakka Bridge evaluation and replacement schedule (Michael Tisch-FDOT)

Michael Tisch gave a final update, and MPO Board Members removed this item from the list for future meetings.
Joint Local and FDOT Discussion

A. Harbor View Road Combined Funding Studying (Wayne Gaither-FDOT/John Elias-Charlotte County)

Wayne Gaither asked if questions regarding this topic would be addressed locally.  Gary Harrell stated that all parties would be involved in a discussion at an August meeting.  Chair 
Tiseo noted that Mark Bowshon, who spoke regarding his interest in the project, had been alerted to the upcoming Board of County Commissioners meeting.  Gary Harrell remarked that County staff would handle coordination of the project design.  Commissioner Constance requested that FDOT staff be present at these discussions.

B. CR 74 Road Widening (Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County) 

There were no additional comments on this topic.  

C. I-75 Signage for Vietnam Memorial; Military Heritage Museum and William R. Gaines Jr. Veterans Memorial Park (Wayne Gaither-FDOT/John Elias-Charlotte County/Mitchell Austin-City of Punta Gorda)

Per Vice Mayor Matthews’ request, the two projects in this item will be separated into two agenda items, since they involve two different destinations.  Commissioner Deutsch stated that the purpose of signage is to assist travelers in safely and efficiently reaching their destination.  

Both Secretary Nandam and Wayne Gaither expressed the view that per FDOT regulations, the number of signs could not be exceeded at the US 17 southbound interchange location.  Their recommendation was for the City to switch out signage keeping within a maximum of four entries or leave those currently in place.
It was determined that Charlotte County officials would work with FDOT to address the William R. Gaines Jr. Veterans Memorial Park signage on I-75, while the discussions on the Vietnam Memorial and Military Heritage Museum signage would continue with officials from the City of Punta Gorda.  Commissioner Constance requested information on what signage is found at each of four interchanges in both directions (from Toledo Blade exit 179 to US 17/Marion Avenue exit 164), noting that this list could be emailed prior to the meeting.  Secretary Nandam agreed to provide it to the MPO Board.  Vice Mayor Matthews requested a private discussion with Secretary Nandam.   Commissioner Tiseo asked for information on the usage of Florida Logos attraction reader boards (https://florida.interstatelogos.com/state/) as a possible solution for promoting the Punta Gorda military sites.  Secretary Nandam agreed to provide the MPO Board with clarifying information on both the ability to utilize and cost of this option.
D. Madrid Blvd and US 41 in the Punta Gorda Burnt Store Road area (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County/Mitchell Austin-City of Punta Gorda)

Commissioner Tiseo stated that this item would be removed from the list, as work would proceed on identifying funding sources.

E. East Bound Murdock Circle extend right turn lane onto SB US 41 (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Wayne Gaither noted that this was a County project and recommended that it be removed from the list.  Commissioner Deutsch noted that it was unfortunate that all work at this location was not completed at the same time as the FDOT pathway project which would have been more expeditious and saved taxpayer dollars.  Commissioner Constance wanted County staff to address the issue further before removing it from the list.  Commissioner Tiseo stated that Joanne Vernon would need to add it to the County discussion list.  He also stated that at the next MPO Board Meeting, County staff would need to be ready to speak on County issues placed on the agenda. 
F.  Decorative Bridge Flags on the US 41 Peace River Bridges (Wayne Gaither-FDOT/John Elias-Charlotte County)
Wayne Gaither stated that County staff was now in charge of this item with preparations moving forward for the County Centennial.  MPO Board Members removed this item from the MPO list.  Going forward, Emily Lewis would be briefing County Commissioners on this matter at BCC meetings.

G. SR 776 & Gulfstream Blvd Signalization/County staff
Gary Harrell stated that he had received an email from County Administrator Hector Flores regarding this project which was part of the Project Priorities, since signalization was warranted.  He noted that it would also be discussed under Agenda Item #14, since many SR 776 needs are becoming important.  Therefore, this area should be one of the higher interest locations, coming to the top of the discussion.  Commissioner Tiseo noted that this location had been identified as a need and would now be discussed for funding.  Gary Harrell stated that it was placed on the Project Priorities List under Congestion Management.  
(At this point, Joanne Vernon entered the Meeting to answer various Board Member questions on Item 9 II-E. She offered to get bid information for Commissioner Constance, who stated that he will ask County Administration for an update at every BCC meeting.)
10.  Consent Agenda:
A.  Approval of Minutes: May 18, 2020 MPO Board Meeting


B.  FY 2021 and FY 2022 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) – 

                  Task 8 – FTA Section 5305(d)/Florida Commission for the Transportation 

                  Disadvantaged Planning (TD) Grant Amendments


C.  MPO Public Participation Plan (PPP) Update

Commissioner Constance made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Commissioner Deutsch seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously
11. PUBLIC MEETING: FY 2020/2021– FY 2024/2025 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Roll-Forward Amendment
Gary Harrell reviewed the need for this amendment:  The State’s Fiscal Year ends on June 30.  Most projects scheduled in the current year of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) 
commence work in that current year.  However, for various reasons, it is sometimes necessary to defer the commencement of work beyond the current year of the approved TIP.   For example, projects that did not get authorized by June 30, require a TIP Amendment to “roll-forward” these project phases into the first year of the new TIP.  The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) had requested that the MPO amend the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda FY 2020/2021 - FY 2024/2025 (TIP).  

Commissioner Tiseo opened the Public Meeting.  No one wished to speak.

Commissioner Constance made a Motion to close the Public Meeting.  Commissioner Deutsch seconded the Motion, and it passed unanimously. 

Commissioner Constance made a Motion to approve the amendment to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO’s TIP for FY 2020/2021 - FY 2024/2025 adding Roll-forward projects which could not be obligated during the State’s Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2020.  Commissioner Deutsch seconded the motion.  
A roll call vote was taken, and the Motion passed unanimously. 
12.  FY 2020/2021 FTA Section 5305(d) Grant Application
Gary Harrell reviewed the terms of the grant application.  Annually, Section 5305(d) Funds are allocated to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and administered through the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for the purpose of metropolitan transit planning.  This year’s allocation of FTA funds is for $93,434.

Agency participation for FY 2020/2021 is as follows:


FTA grant

$74,747


FDOT state match
$  9,344


Local match

$  9,343



$93,434

Commissioner Constance made a Motion to approve the FY 2020/2021 Section 5305(d) 
Planning and Technical Studies Grant Application including MPO Board Resolution #2020-02, authorize the MPO Board Chair to sign all required documents, and authorize staff 

to make minor changes and adjustments as needed (including minor funding adjustments).

Commissioner Deutsch seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.  

13. 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Status Update
Wally Blain, Tindale Oliver, gave the LRTP presentation. Mr. Blain reviewed the status of the LRTP Cost Feasible Plan, providing updated information on public outreach and virtual workshop efforts. Cost Feasible projects are those projects that can be afforded as opposed to the larger category of those that are needed.  The Draft Cost Feasible Plan includes transportation projects funded through Local, State, and Federal transportation revenues.  As a multimodal plan, the Draft Cost Feasible Plan includes a list of roadway widening and intersection improvements, transit services (derived from the County’s Transit Development Plan) and candidate bicycle and pedestrian projects (obtained from the recently completed Regional Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan).  Prior to adoption of the LRTP, the MPO’s Public Participation Plan requires a minimum 30-day public comment and review period.  In addition to the Draft Cost Feasible Plan, there will be a Draft Executive Summary.  The LRTP’s MPO Board adoption deadline for the Draft Cost Feasible Plan included in the Draft Executive Summary is October 5, 2020. 

Commissioner Deutsch stated that he believed the population figures in the study are substantially wrong.  He expected a 200,000 County population in the next two years.  Barring the unforeseen, he anticipated that new residents will arrive sooner than later.  Wally Blaine responded that a great deal of time is not spent on the finer details of population estimating, since the federal rules require an update every five years to reassess the growth curve (as opposed to various peaks and valleys).  He noted that the County worked with Western Michigan University a few years ago to revise population estimates.  Commissioner Deutsch reiterated that he expected that the population numbers would need to be accelerated.
Secretary Nandam responded to Commissioner Constance’s request for an update on I-75 rest stop replacement.  He stated that FDOT was reviewing two options.  One was a pilot project that would allow FDOT to obtain the property near the US 17 interchange and lease it out to private industry.  Truck and car parking would be included, and the location would have good access unlike the closed rest stop at Jones Loop Road.  The project was still under consideration.  Commissioner Constance questioned Wally Blaine regarding why this topic was not in the LRTP.  Wally Blaine stated that it could be acknowledged as FDOT proceeds, but the funding would not be within the MPO’s plan document.  Commissioner Constance inquired if the LRTP was supposed to be a comprehensive document.  Wally Blaine stated that from a strict federal requirement, the project would not need to be listed, but it should be mentioned to be inclusive.
Commissioner Constance made a Motion to endorse the Draft 2045 LRTP Cost Feasible
Plan and make the Plan available for a minimum 30-day public review period (closing on 
September 2, 2020) and return it to the October 5, 2020 MPO Board Meeting.  Vice Mayor 
Lynne Matthews seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.  
14. 2020 Project Priorities - SR 776 Corridor Study

The MPO Staff had received from Charlotte County an additional Project to add to the FY 2020 Project Priorities List that had been adopted by the MPO Board at the May 18, 2020 meeting.  During discussions on the 2020 Project priorities, Secretary Nandam stated at that 
time that as was done previously with the US 41 corridor, SR 776 was a candidate for a corridor study which could be added to the upcoming priorities list.  Such a study would analyze crashes, gather data and plan for improvements.  The consensus of the Board at that 
time characterized this as a good and smart approach, especially since new developments would add close to 3000 structures along the corridor.

Vice Mayor Lynne Matthews made a Motion to add the SR 776 Corridor Study to the 

Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO 2020 Highway Project Priorities List for possible 

 inclusion in the upcoming FDOT Draft Tentative Work Program Cycle. Commissioner 
Andrews seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.  

15. Public Comments

There were no public comments.
16. Staff Comments

Gary Harrell had provided a written report of staff activities to the MPO Board Members in advance.  He was impressed with the job that MPO staff was doing.  He noted that public outreach had proven more effective virtually than in person.
17. Member Comments

Members requested that the meeting room temperature be made warmer at the next meeting.  
18. Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:04 P.M.  The next scheduled meeting of the MPO Board will be held on Monday, October 5, 2020.[image: image2.png]
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